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NOTICE OF OPEN DOCKET FOR FILING COMMENTS 

DOCKET: 22-00128 

IN RE: Petition of the North American Numbering Plan Administrator on 
Behalf of the Tennessee Telecommunications Industry for Relief of 
the 423 Numbering Plan Area 

DATE: March 30, 2023 

On November 18, 2022, the North American Plan Administrator (“NANPA”), in its 
role as the neutral third-party numbering plan area “(NPA”) (a/k/a, “area code”) relief planner 
for Tennessee and on behalf of the Tennessee telecommunications industry (“Industry”), filed 
with the Tennessee Public Utility Commission (“Commission”) its Petition of the North 
American Numbering Plan Administrator on Behalf of the Tennessee Telecommunications 
Industry for Relief of the 423 Numbering Plan Area (“Petition”).  

In its Petition, NANPA states that the 423-area code, covering two non-contiguous 
areas in eastern Tennessee, is projected to exhaust its central office codes during the third 
quarter of 2025 and is in need of relief. As such, it requests Commission approval of the 
Industry’s plan to implement an all-services distributed overlay based on a 13-month schedule 
to be completed at least 6-months prior to the projected exhaust date. 

 Any interested parties who wish to file written comments on the NANPA Petition and 
Industry’s recommended plan for area code relief may do so in the above-referenced docket 
file. The docket will remain open for comments until 2:00 p.m. on April 21, 2023.  

FOR THE TENNESSEE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION: 

Kelly Cashman Grams, General Counsel 
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